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September 5, 2013


The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits a motion and report on “parcel aggregation” relating to surface water management (SWM) services charges required by 2013 Budget Ordinance 17476, Section 88, P2. The report is in response to the proviso. As discussed below, “parcel aggregation” as described in the proviso is the concept of treating multiple separate parcels as if they were a single parcel for purposes of calculating SWM fees.

King County charges SWM fees for parcels in unincorporated King County to manage runoff to protect water quality and help prevent localized flooding and related impacts.

For residential properties, King County's per-parcel SWM fee is based on the average amount of impervious surface (hardened surfaces like pavement and rooftops that prevent rainwater from soaking into the ground). For non-residential properties, SWM fees are based on rate categories tied to how much of the parcel is impervious and the size of the parcel. Washington courts have upheld the methodology of using impervious surface as a basis for determining SWM fees. 

SWM fee discounts are available to encourage property owners to implement stormwater management practices and controls to reduce runoff and improve water quality. The amount of the discount is tied to the level of benefit, i.e. the reduction of stormwater impacts, provided by on-the-ground landowner actions to control runoff and improve water quality. The Council updated the discount program in 2012 to enhance incentives for actions providing clear benefits for controlling runoff and improving water quality. Non-residential properties may now qualify for discounts of up to 90 percent. 

The proviso requested that the Executive review the concept of providing an additional discount option for treating several separate parcels under common ownership as if they were a single parcel (referred to as parcel aggregation discount) for purposes of calculating SWM fees. As directed by the budget proviso, the report includes a list of non-residential properties for which aggregation is possible, potential environmental and fiscal impacts of offering an aggregation discount, a comparison with other counties, and a summary of discussions with stakeholders.

As outlined in the attached report, administrative aggregation of parcels through a SWM fee discount by itself does not provide additional stormwater control or water quality benefits, which are the basis for the current SWM fee discount program adopted by the Council in 2012. In addition, procedures already exist to administratively merge tax parcels through both the King County Assessor’s Office and the Department of Permitting and Environmental Review. Based on the findings of the attached analysis, I do not recommend further amendments to the SWM discount program adopted by the Council in 2012 to create an additional discount for “parcel aggregation”.  

It is estimated that this report required 145 staff hours to produce, costing approximately $11,600.

If you would like more information about this motion or the report, please contact Mark Isaacson, Division Director of the Water and Land Resources Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-6587.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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